 			SPECIAL MEETING OF THE VILLAGE BOARD OF TRUSTEES
                                                                  STERLING, NEBRASKA

The Chairman and Board of Trustees of the Village of Sterling, Nebraska, met in special session on Thursday, March 26, 2020 at 7:30 p.m. in a GoTo conference in a publicly convened meeting the same being open to the public and having been preceded by advanced publicized notice at the following locations: First Bank of Nebraska-Sterling, Sterling Public Library, USPS-Sterling, and Village of Sterling City Offices.  Chairman John Keizer called the meeting to order.  Trustees answering roll call:  Ralph Wusk, Andy Thies, Steve Lempka, and Tom Nieveen. No others were present.

Chairman Keizer acknowledged the Open Meetings Act and the location on the north wall at the Village Office. Chairman Keizer led the meeting with the pledge of allegiance.

Wusk and Nieveen made a recommendation to hire Kudu Lawn Care for the cemetery mowing for the next three years with verifying that it is for weekly mowing and trimming. Nieveen made a motion to accept Kudu Lawn Care’s bid for $1050 per mowing for the term of three years and Thies seconded the motion. Vote: yeas: all. Motion carried. 

John discussed meeting with Russ Trauernicht earlier today for informational use only for a line of credit as needed for bridge while waiting on possible FEMA funding. 

Lempka made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:41 p.m. and Thies seconded the motion. Vote: yeas: all. Motion carried. 

John Keizer, Chairman of the Board                                       	Samantha Gordon, Village Clerk                                                     
